
Provo Neighborhood District 1 

January 19, 2023 

Minutes of District Meeting 

40 in attendance plus 19 on Zoom 

The following items were covered in our initial meeting of the District: 

1-Rachel Breen, Our Neighborhood coordinator explained the new program to those in 
attendance and over zoom. 

2-The election of officers took place with election of Stan Larsen as Chair and Sharon Memmott 
along with Matt Wheelwright as Vice-chairs and Paul Warner as Secretary. 

3-Bryce Lewis updated us on the Officers who are assigned to the Neighborhoods in our district. 

4-Lisa Boyce gave an update on the School District search for a new superintendent and 
requested our feedback on a survey to be sent out by the School Board. The plan is to have the 
new Leader announced by the first of May. 

5-Kindness week scheduled for Feb 13-18 was discussed with a variety of meetings that week.  
Information will be sent out by the City.  

6-Douglas Nielson presented his request for a mixed use development with an Indoor storage 
facility, a retail shop and six townhouses at 3433 N. 100 E.  He needs a General Plan Map 
amendment from a Commercial Designation to a Residential Designation for a portion of 
property and a Zone Map Amendment for PO zone to a SSC and LDR zone to accomplish the 
project.  Vote at end of meeting, with many people having left early, was 17 in favor and no 
opposed votes. 

8-Meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm 

 


